From:

Sent: Friday, 14 July 2023 10:15 PM

To: Records Department

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Object to DA2023/0130 sit: 109A Church Street Lidcombe

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Cumberland Council,

I am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed development application (DA2023/0130) for constructing an organic waste transfer plant in Lidcombe. As a mother with children attending Lidcombe Primary School, I am deeply concerned about the potential detrimental effects this project will have on the safety and well-being of our community, particularly the students.

Currently, the traffic conditions in Lidcombe are already severe and hazardous for our children after school. The increased congestion poses significant risks to their safety and exacerbates the challenges faced by families in navigating the area. With the ongoing development of residential units along Church Street and the proposed organic waste transfer plant, I fear the situation will worsen considerably.

The introduction of heavy truck traffic associated with the waste transfer plant will only add to the existing traffic congestion. This will further jeopardise the safety of our children, making their journeys to and from school more dangerous. As a mother, I firmly believe that their safety should be of utmost priority and that measures should be taken to alleviate rather than exacerbate the current traffic issues.

Furthermore, the negative impact of the proposed organic waste transfer plant extends beyond the safety concerns for our children. The increased traffic congestion and associated risks will adversely affect the well-being and quality of life of families and individuals residing in the vicinity. It is essential to consider the broader implications of this development on the entire community, including the potential health hazards associated with such facilities.

I urge the Cumberland Council to carefully evaluate the implications of approving DA2023/0130 for the organic waste transfer plant in Lidcombe. Consideration should be given to alternative locations that are more suitable and less likely to jeopardise residents' safety and quality of life, particularly schoolchildren.

Thank you for your understanding.

Regards,